TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
NOVEMBER 14, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Keelan, Houghton, Spencer, Barr
Absent: 
Alternate:  Jakubiak (abs)

1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM. 
2. Motion by Houghton to approve the Minutes of September 12, 2012, with corrections, was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item 3, line 4, change “explain” to “explaining”; in second paragraph of item 3, 5th line, after “Finding of Fact” add “*see attached”
3. Motion by Spencer to nominate Pat Keelan as Chair is seconded and passed 4-0.  Keelan nominates Bob Spencer as Vice Chair, be he declines.  Motion by Spencer to nominate Dave Barr as Vice Chair is seconded and passed 4-0.  Motion by Keelan to nominate Ralph Houghton as Secretary is seconded and passed 4-0.
4. Spencer reported on the ZBA Ordinance Amendment to change the number of alternates from 1 to 2.  This has gone to the Planner and the appropriate agencies, but comments have not yet been received.  There will be a Public Hearing at the December Planning Commission meeting, and if approved, the amendment will be forwarded to the Township Board for their approval.  
5. N/A
6. Misc Matters:  Discussion of whether to purchase Michigan Sign Regulation Guidebook.  It is decided it should be purchased.  Discussion of the need for ZBA training.  They would like to suggest Bryan Graham to facilitate training and it is agreed to consult with Supervisor Martel for his opinion.
Spencer had questions regarding the Board appointees to ZBA and PC.  His thought was that the PC made their own decision on who to appoint to the ZBA.  Parker has already appointed Norton Bretz.  This needs to be addressed.
Barr commented about the issue of the carriage house, which has never been resolved.  Nothing has happened since the initial interpretation request by Parker, which was later withdrawn.
7.  Mr. Sumerix is present to address the Board regarding the variance to his house.  For aesthetic purposes, he would now like to add a third dormer to the original plan.  There is conflicting information as to whether he needs another variance to do so.  After discussion, it is agreed he should file a variance request which will place this issue on the December agenda.
8. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.


These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary     
